Mint Hill Women's Club Newsletter

DOOR CODE FOR MONDAY NIGHT MEETINGS: 44005#

Monday September 12
Fashion Show/Meeting
7 PM Town Hall
renew your membership starting
at 6:30 pm

BRING SCHOOL SUPPLIES

Friday September 16

Lunch Bunch Noon - Mario's Italian Rest. 2945 Matthews-Weddington Rd, Matthews

Monday October 10

meeting at 7 pm at Town Hall. Latest trends in leisure travel -John Connors of AAA

Wednesday October 5

Fall enrichment 1pm-3pm Mint Hill Library

Birthdays

Alisha	Wisniewski	9/7
Ann	Litaker	9/10
Sue	Black	9/11
Ginny	Blythe	9/16
Bonnie	Kramer	9/22
Toni	Rollins	9/27
Gale	Ellis	9/29

Hugs

Congratulations go out to Jane Price welcoming her newest granddaughter, *Camille Jane*!!

Please keep *Debbie DiCicco* in your thoughts as she is having surgery 8/26 after having broken her wrist.

Judy Lybrand – get well soon

Andree West – sympathy on passing of father and father-in-law

Help us launch our 42nd club year with the Annual Fashion Show





Our popular fall fashion show is Monday, September 12th starting at 7 pm. We will have our very own members model the latest in fall fashion with commentary from Chico's. Please join us for this fun filled event! At the end of the fashion show, we will draw the winner of a scarf and tying instructions. Get your free ticket when you arrive.

A one day opportunity at *Chico's Stone Crest* on Tuesday, September 13 between 10 am and 9 pm will provide you with 10% off everything on top of any other discounts. The discount will be given, whether you attend the fashion show or not, <u>if you say you are a member of MHWC.</u> Chico's has a broad range of sizes XS to XL and is located at 7808 Rea Road Suite B.

Announcements

New Website: www.mhwclub.com

Please check out our new website and put in your favorites/bookmark. The old site will no longer be available to view after Sept 1st.

Members can now Google "Mint Hill Womens Club" to see additional pictures on Facebook.

Plan to vote at Sept. meeting to amend the bylaws to include the new website information.

3.2.5 Webmaster – Maintain www.mhwclub.com as repository for all club activities.

Membership Dues - Mary Blinn will be collecting dues at Sept meeting. If not attending, please mail a check for dues of \$15.00 made out to MHWC to Mary Blinn 8731 Ira Flowe Rd. Charlotte, NC 28227

Message from the President

Summer went by so fast...Welcome back!

Club leaders stayed busy over the summer including Terri Hood who represented us in May at Lebanon Road Elementary School's volunteer appreciation breakfast and Theo Black who spoke about MHWC to the MH Chamber of Commerce at their Celebrate Civic program in June. Mary Wallace, as a mighty team of one, planned our successful summer activities which included 3 game nights, 3 lunch bunches and 3 enrichment activities.

Your board met in August to begin planning activities that promote the Club's vision of Service, Social, and Self-improvement. September is the beginning of our 42nd year and I expect MHWC to have another great year. Please join us to make new friends, provide service to our community and have fun.

Carol Hull, President

Sept. Service

Please bring school supplies to our September 12 meeting. If you can't attend and have donations, contact Terri Hood at thood@carolina.rr.com or 704-614-5280 and she will arrange to meet you or have someone pick them up.



MHWC has one opening for our Bunco Group that meets on the last Monday evening of the month. We have dinner (with socializing) then a raucous game of Bunco.

If interested in joining or want more info, please contact Suzanne Maddox at 704-488-5399

SWAPPERS BOOK GROUP

A eclectic group that exchanges books with one another and has a great time when we meet. This is a fun way to read good books with no cost to you. Our group meets every other month at a members home. The meeting date is the first Monday of the month at 7 pm. October 3, is our next meeting. We have fun discussing the books we have read, articles, news, magazines. Many of the girls bring magazines and sometimes even cookbooks. The hostess provides a dessert and beverages. Contact Elaine Segarra for more information. sumerbch@carolina.rr.com or 704-502-3767.

MEXICAN TRAIN

This is a popular group with our club. We play the third Monday of the month, at a members home with a light lunch at 12:30 that we all bring and share. The hostess provides the beverages. Mexican Train is played with colored tiles and very easy to learn, this group always has a good time!!! Contact Elaine Segarra for more information. sumerbch@carolina.rr.com or 704-502-3767.

Community News



Mint Hill Police

CRIME PREVENTION ALERT

MOTOR VEHICLE BREAK-INS

The Town of Mint Hill is seeking your help in preventing larcenies from motor vehicles.

To help prevent this type of crime, please DO NOT leave valuables or cash in your car. (GPS, phone, loose change etc.)

ADDITIONAL TIPS:

- Always roll up your windows and lock the car, even when it is in front of Your home
- · Park in well lighted areas

REPORT all suspicious vehicles and activity in your neighborhood.

EMERGENCY CALL 911

NON EMERGENCY 704-889- 2231

If you have information about a crime, please contact Mint Hill Police Dept. at 704-545 -1085. You may remain anonymous

Fall Team News

The Fall Team is proud to announce our Enrichment Program set for October 5, at 1-3 pm. at our very own Mint Hill Library.

We have a private room for our group.

Please mark your calendars to attend our event. This program will require no money for you to attend.

We will be featuring some of our club members. More details to be announced at the September meeting.

Thank you, Elaine

Welcome

Correction

Kathy Shepler, 10624 Sussex Sq, Mint Hill, 28227 <u>Cell: 980-859-0303</u>

Thank You letters

We are truly grateful for the Mint Hill Women's Club for your generous donation of \$200 for our Center's Scholarship Assistance Program. Your donation will make sure that seniors in our community will have the opportunity to maintain a healthier and active lifestyle while meeting their social needs as well.

The Women's Club commitment and service to the community is a blessing. Please accept my heartfelt gratitude for your continued support. We, and those we serve, deeply appreciate your love and generosity.



Dahn J. Jenkins Executive Director Levine Senior Center



On behalf of all the members at Pottery 51, I want to thank the Mint Hill Women's Club for their generous support. Like most non-profits, we struggle with funding and I assure you we will use it wisely.

Thanks again to your wonderful organization. Brenda Roberts. President

"Our apologies for the delay BUT the PTA, staff and students thank you ever so much for your amazing, generous gifts during teacher appreciation week. That was so thoughtful of you and the staff was delighted! Thank you so much!
Sincerely,

Danielle Anson, PTA President at Lebanon Road Elementary

